County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: HEALTH
File #: 21-227 Board Meeting Date: 3/23/2021

Special Notice / Hearing: None
Vote Required: 4/5 Vote

To: Honorable Board of Supervisors

From: Louise F. Rogers, Chief, San Mateo County Health
Travis Kusman, Director, Emergency Medical Services

Subject: Appropriation Transfer Request (ATR) for Emergency Medical Services and Behavioral
Health and Recovery Services

RECOMMENDATION:

Measure K: Recommendation to:

A) Approve an Appropriation Transfer Request (ATR) in the amount of $38,817, recognizing
unanticipated revenue for Emergency Medical Services Agency (EMS), within budget subunit
5600B, Emergency Medical Services General Fund, for unanticipated additional Measure K
funding and reducing the Measure K funding for the Behavioral Health and Recovery Services
- Mental Health First Aid Program (6100B) for FY 2019-20; and

B) Approve an Appropriation Transfer Request (ATR) in amount of $38,817 recognizing
unanticipated revenue for Emergency Medical Services Agency (EMS), within budget subunit
5600B, Emergency Medical Services General Fund, for unanticipated additional Measure K
funding and reducing the Measure K funding for the Behavioral Health and Recovery Services
- Mental Health First Aid Program (6100B) for FY 2020-21.

BACKGROUND:

FY 2019-20 Measure K funding was used for the Medical Reserve Corps in the amount of $40,607.
This program is a collaborative effort between local communities and the County which enhances
preparedness and response to major medical health emergencies and disasters. It is composed of
specially trained volunteers who work in conjunction with Public Health infrastructure during
emergencies or disasters. Volunteers dedicate their time and expertise in a variety of fields, such as
public health, medicine, project management, nursing, and more to ensure a rapid, thorough and
safe response to the healthcare needs of the public.

Total Measure K funding for Health for FY 2019-20 was $12.7M and is $13M for FY 2020-21.

DISCUSSION:
During the FY 2019-20 budget development process and various meetings with the County

Page 1 of 2



Manager’s Office and Board of Supervisor Budget Subcommittee, it was determined that the Medical
Reserve Corp needed additional funding to continue to support the development and implementation
of the program including managing the influx of volunteers. Rather than request additional Measure
K funding, Health recommended savings from other programs be redirected towards this effort.
Savings are achieved by vacant positions.

A year-end end ATR should have been done for FY 2019-20 to reflect the final amount available for
transfer. This action now corrects that oversight.

The need continues into FY 2020-21 and a second ATR is being done at this time to redirect
projected savings.

The budget will be corrected for the FY 2021-23 cycle.

FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no impact on the General Fund. Savings from the Behavioral Health and Recovery Services
Mental Health First Aid Measure K program will be redirected to the Medical Reserve Corp for FY
2019-20 and FY 2020-21 increasing the annual budget by $77,634. The total Measure K allocated to
Health remains under the budgeted allocation of $12.7M for FY 2019-20 and $13M for FY 2020-21.
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